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PROGRAM: SEPTEMBER 18, 1990
Subject: Development of Environment-Friendly Chillers

Our guest speaker for the September meeting is Trevor Frith, the National
Sales Manager for the Applied Systems Division of York Air Conditioning
Limited. Trevor has been involved with the Canadian HVAC market since
1961 and has held management positions in sales, marketing, engineer-
ing, manufacturing and general management.

Mr. Frith will address several aspects of the development of environment-
friendly chillers. Areas to be covered include the CFC/HCFC background
and current status as it relates to the ozone and greenhouse effect,
development of non CFC chillers from a manufacturer’s point of view,
selection of non CFC chillers by consulting engineers, field conversion of
existing CFC chillers to non CFC refrigerants and the implications of the
Ontario Operating Engineers Act on the CFC issue.

SOCIAL: 17:00 Hrs.
DINNER: 18:30 - 20:00 Hrs.
PROGRAM: 20:00 Hrs.

Phileas Fogg Metropolitan House, 89 Bank Street, MacDonald Room
_ — ST
TECHNICAL TOUR
OTTAWA CARLETON CENTRE
Empbhasis on
Electrical Maintenance Systems
4:00 p.m. Tuesday, September 18, 1990
Enter Parking Garage from '
Lisgar or Laurier (East Bound Only)
Ground Level

MENU

-Tossed Chef Salad
Chicken Breast forestiére
Roast potatoes, Vegetable

Apple Pie Chantilly

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

"Professional Development Through Participation” was
. the challenge issued by Society President Damon Gowan, in
the August issue of the ASHRAE Journal. In issuing this
challenge, he adds "“Every time | have been on a committee,
there has been someone who has taught me something new.
The more | participate, the more | learn, proving the axiom
-that you learn more by doing and trying than by observing.”

Under the leadership of immediate Past-President Bill
McKinnon, the Ottawa Valley Chapter received the
~ "Presidential Award of Excellence - Star Award” for
outstanding achievement. Bill noted that-our success is

really based on the many small accomplishments by those
people who have volunteered to serve in the Ottawa Valley
Chapter.

Our main priority as a Chapter this year is to have our
experienced, long standing members working side by side
and guiding our newer members. This year's commitiee
chairmen are looking for participation from more members.
Please don't turn them down and miss your opportunity to
grow as a professional.

Byron Landry.



TABLE TOP DISPLAYS

Table top displays are now permitted at our Chapter
Meetings as a result of recent rule changes, subject to
restrictions outlined in the August issue of Capital
Communiqué. Here is your opportunity to raise the profile of
your company's products, services, equipment and systems
to a broad audience of fellow Chapter members and guests.
Don't miss your chance, September and November have
already been booked! Further details may be obtained by
contacting Chris Frauley, 232-3511.

September Table Top Display
is sponsored by

Breck-Mar Sales Ltd. and Technics Inc.
The products displayed will be a full line of steam
humidifying equipment manufactured by Dri-Steam Ltd. A
computer selection program will also be shown, All types of
humidifiers will be shown from electronic to process steam.
The display will be manned by Graham Chignal of Dri-Steam
Lid. and Tom Chiykowski of Breck-Mar Sales Ltd.

ASHRAE GOLF TOURNAMENT

The ASHRAE Golf Tournament was again a great success
this year. Here at the Loch March Golf & Country Club,
ASHRAE was well represented with approximately 140
goifers. The awards went to:

Low Gross - Michel Maillet, DND
Low Net - Gordon Pope, Flakt
Nortec Award - Allan Ham, PWC
Contractor’'s Award - Dennis Weitzel, J.L. Richards
Goodkey-Weedmark Award - Moe Henri, Bell Canada

The evening was hosted by Mr. Stan Millross, Mastron
. Mechanical. Thank you, Stan.

Randy Cavill.
SPREAD THE WORD ... ASHRAE

YOU can help someone get in touch with us simply by
sending us the following information:

City Prov. Code
Office phone:
Submitted by:

print your name here

date
90/09/06
Mail to: Rick Bell, BASE CONTROLS LIMITED,
38 Auriga Court, Unit 16, Nepean, Ont. K2E 8A6
or FAX: 224-3548 or Phone: 224-0221

INDOOR AIR QUALITY SYMPOSIUM
DATE: Monday, September 24, 1990
PLACE: Montreal, Quebec

ASHRAE Montréal have put together an international panel of
speakers to bring us up to date on IAQ. Their approach is re-
freshing in that it appeals tb a broad spectrum of participants.
Please review the attached flyer carefully and reserve your
place now. By the time you receive this, the time left for
registration will be short.

ASHRAE Montréal committee contacts are listed on the flyer
for additional information.

The Editor - Marc G. Carriére

ASHRAE, Ottawa Valley Chapter Board of Governors
can be reached at P.0. Box 3123, Station “C", Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

Publication deadline is the first Tuesday of each month
Fax: 727-5115

WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT NOW!

Get the most out of your ASHRAE membership ... join the
OTTAWA CHAPTER NOW!

- reduced cost of meals at meetings.

- get ALL issues of the local ASHRAE “Communique”
NEWSLETTER.

- receive REDUCED RATES at special events.

- streamlined “check-in” at monthly Chapter Meetings. ( r

- personalized Chapter Membership BADGE.

- name and affiliation is posted at the "badge beard”.

- receive a FREE copy of the ANNUAL ROSTER ... and
more ... : o .

... THINK ABOUTIT ... and ACT NOW ...

ICEMAN AWARD

The Iceman Award was presented to Don McKeen by Regional .
Vice-Chairman of Refrigeration, Phil Landray, at the recent
CRC Conference in Montreal. Don is the very first recipient
of this award, which is presented to the Refrigeration Chair-
man who made the greatest contribution to his. Chapter's
PAOE points objective. Congratulations Don!

THE BEST CHAPTER IN REGION 11

Last year the all-round performance of the Ottawa Valley
Chapter was the best in Region Il. Society President-Elect,
Don Rich, presented the Star Award to our Chapter at the re-
cent CRC Conference in Montreal. The Chapter was also the
recipient of the “Golden Gavel Award” as presented by Re-
gional Chairman, Norm Johnson, at the same event. This
award is only made periodically and also is a recognition of
the Chapter's high performance level.

]
Well done, Ottawa Valiey! Byron Landry.

in Memory OFf
Bernard (Bunny) Stotesbury
Passed away on Thursday, August 23, 1990
Bunny was a founding member of the Ottawa Valley Chap-
ter in 1952-53, when ASHRAE was still called ASHVE. He-{’
was an active follower of ASHRAE by frequently visiting the
Montreal Chapter, before the birth of the Ottawa Chapter.
On the Ottawa Valley’s Charter Night, September 16, 1952,
he served as our first Chapter President. Bunny was a be-
liever of ASHRAE and will always be remembered by all
who knew him as the person who could resolve arguments
by finding the “middle path” which was acceptable to all.

Memorial donations can be made to the Red Cross Home-
makers or the charity of your choice.

Byron Landry.

Increase Your Professional Knowledge -
Help Your Chapter Earn PAQE Points -

Attend ASHRAE's _
Professional Development Seminar (PDS)
“Indoor Air Quality”
October 2-3, 1980, in Montreal
For a complete program brochure and registration

information, contact Marietta Henry at ASHRAE
Headquarters (404-636-8400).

FROM THE REFRIGERATION COMMITTEE

The RIN Refrigeration Committee members are to meet
at Phileas Fogg's at 17:30 hours.

MONTHLY SMILE

A considerate husband is one who remembers to oil the
lawnmower for his wife before going to play golf.

Phone: 727-5111




OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER
CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP - RENEWAL / REGISTRATION

1990-1991
‘REMIN TICE"
T0 ALL ASHRAE "SOCIETY" MEMBERS
Please choose the type of CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP you wish,
and return this form with the appropriate payment to:
Mr. Ross Mcintyre, Treasurer
ASHRAEL , Ottawa Yalley Chapter
P.0. Box 3123, Station "C"
Ottawa, Ontario, K1Y 4J4
{ Cheques payable to "ASHRAE , Ottewa Valley Chapter™)
(oo ....)  FULL Chapter Membership $130.00
( Meals at meetings are complimentary)
(oo Y BASIC Chapter Membership $45.00
*(Meals at meetings are $ 16.00 each)
(o) BASIC Chapter Membership $20.00
(Students, Retirees & Life)
*( Meals at meetings are $16.00 each)
PAYMENT ENCLOSED $
( DATE: NAME:
ADDRESS: (New members ar correction to last vear's roster only)
PHONE NO. FAX NO.
Please check if you are willing to serve on a chapter committee. Yes
NOTES: 1. Costof mesls at Chapter mestings for "Guests" is $20.00.%
2. Chapter meetings are held the third Tuesday of each month
1990/91 - Sepiember 18 / October 16 / November 20 / January 15/
Februsry 19 / March 19 7 April 16 / May 21.
3. Chapter meetings are heid at the PHILEAS FOGG DINING LOUNGE ..
Metropoliian House, 99 Bank Street, Ottawa - Lower Concourse Level.
4. Only ASHRAE Society Members in good standing are eligible for membership
in the local chapter. '
*There will be meal cost increase of $2.00 beginning with the January meeting.

Questions may be directed 1o: ' Board of Governors:

k Byron Landry, Fresident 728-3571 Pierrede Gagne  564-2297
Christopher Frauley, Pres. Elecl 236-0438 David Eastwood 230-1186
Neil Armstrong, Secretary 226-1507 Paul Lemieux 747-1563
Ross Mclntyre, Treasurer 727-5111 Jim Schick 226-3300

Richard Bell, Membership 224-0221 Pierre Gagnon 728~-5586





